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SEATTLE URBAN FORESTRY COMMISSION 
Tom Early, Chair • Steve Zemke, Vice-Chair 

Weston Brinkley • Leif Fixen • Reid Haefer • Donna Kostka • Richard Martin • Joanna Nelson de Flores 
Erik Rundell • Andrew Zellers 

 
The Urban Forestry Commission was established to advise the Mayor and City Council  

concerning the establishment of policy and regulations governing the protection, management,  
and conservation of trees and vegetation in the City of Seattle  

 
October 5, 2016 
Meeting Notes 

Seattle Municipal Tower, Room 2750 (27th floor) 
700 5th Avenue, Seattle 

 
Attending  
Commissioners  Staff  
Tom Early – chair Sandra Pinto de Bader - OSE 
Steve Zemke – vice-chair Jon Jainga - Parks 
Weston Brinkley  
Leif Fixen  
Reid Haefer Public 
Donna Kostka Lance Young 
Joanna Nelson de Flores  
Erik Rundell  
Andrew Zellers  
  
Absent- Excused  
Richard Martin  
  
  

NOTE: Meeting notes are not exhaustive. For more details listen to the digital recording of the meeting at: 
http://www.seattle.gov/urbanforestrycommission/meetingdocs.htm 
 
Call to order  
Tom called the meeting to order, read the Commission’s mission and the agenda.  
 
Public comment 
Lance Young sent a master letter with pictures. He spoke at the previous meeting. It would be nice to have 
the ability to spend more time. Tom suggested I put something in writing the questions I have so the utility 
can respond. There is a good summary of the letter on the first three paragraphs. 18% of the canopy in 
Seattle is in the right-of-way. SCL over-pruning is affecting the canopy. They are not willing to talk about this 
any further, that’s why I’m coming out to you. I would like your help to continue to press them. SCL uses 
increased clearances. Lance went into some detail about pre- and post- trim practices and compared SCL’s 
to other cities.  
 
 
 

http://www.seattle.gov/urbanforestrycommission/meetingdocs.htm
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Adoption of September 7 and September 14 meeting notes 
 

ACTION: A motion to approve the September 7 meeting notes as amended was made, seconded, 
and approved. 

 
ACTION: A motion to approve the September14 meeting notes as amended was made, seconded, 
and approved. 

 
Parks budget briefing and tour – Jon Jainga (Parks) 
Jon presented Parks’ 2016 budget and took the Commission to the West Seattle site where =/-150 public 
trees were cut down to enhance private views. 
 
2016 budget overview: 
Urban Forest Tree Division:  

- General Fund $1,451,210 (covers equipment, gas and salaries for staff) 
- Capital projects:  

o Hazardous trees fund: $200K 
o Tree replacement: $95K 

Total: $1,746,210 
 
Green Seattle Partnership: 

- General Fund: $718,995 
- Capital projects: 

o REET: $1,700,000 
o Saving our City Forests Park District Fund: $2,197,000 
o Operation: $499,175 

Total: $5,115,170 
 
They are looking to create an arborist tree care worker apprenticeship program in partnership with South 
Seattle College.  
UFC question: are you teaming with SCL? 
Answer: no, because it doesn’t include the line clearance piece. 
 
They currently have 3 tree crews (the third crew came out of District funding) with eight certified tree trimer 
arborists (six have passes assessment management through ISA) and two arboriculturists.  
 
Public comment: 
n/a 
 
New Business: 
None 
 
Adjourn 
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Public input: 
 
From: Boni Biery [mailto:birdsbeesfishtrees@gmail.com]  
Sent: Sunday, October 02, 2016 2:55 PM 
To: Pinto de Bader, Sandra <Sandra.Pinto_de_Bader@Seattle.gov> 
Subject: The Regional Cost of Over-pruning 
 
Dear Urban Forestry Commissioners, 
 
I am aware that Mr. Young is writing to you about the overly aggressive pruning that SCL is doing in 
the area.  While I can not speak to electrical detail, I feel it is also important to consider the long 
term impacts these practices will have.  We live in an unprecedented time of climate changes that 
are putting our trees under stress.  We have not recovered form the summer drought of 2015 and all 
the evergreens are heavily loaded with cones demonstrated the fact they are risk of failure.  It is like 
a last gasp to produce seed and procreate one more time while they can.  And who knows what the 
future holds.   
 
Meanwhile the trees with the misfortune of growing near SCL power lines are having so much 
canopy removed they might fail under ideal circumstances.  I would like to know how many trees 
SCL has pruned in the PNW over the last two years.  I we know that, we know just how many trees 
may be lost.   
 
I implore you, as representatives of these trees, to press SCL to reduce the size of the "envelope" 
they feel necessary to match the federal guidelines.  It's time to stop the insanity and let our trees 
live another day. 
 
always, 
Boni 
 
-----Original Message----- 
From: Lance Young [mailto:lance_young@yahoo.com]  
Sent: Monday, October 03, 2016 9:07 AM 
To: Pinto de Bader, Sandra <Sandra.Pinto_de_Bader@Seattle.gov> 
Subject: Right of Way Tree Preservation 
 
Hi Sandra 
 
Would you please forward the attached letter and supporting documents on the the 
Seattle Urban Forestry Commission for their review, and thank you for you long 
standing service to our regions environment! 
 
Sincerely 
Lance Young 
Interurban Trail Tree Preservation Society (ITTPS) 
206-363-0859 
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From: Ann Prezyna [mailto:houseboata@gmail.com]  
Sent: Tuesday, October 04, 2016 5:13 PM 
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To: Pinto de Bader, Sandra <Sandra.Pinto_de_Bader@Seattle.gov> 
Subject: Right of Way Tree Preservation 
 
Dear Ms. Pinto de Bader: 
 
Please forward this letter to all members of the Urban Forestry Commission in advance of tomorrow's Parks 
Department Tour.  Thank you. 
 
Best, 
 
Ann E. Prezyna 
2031 Fairview Ave E 
Seattle, WA 98102 

 



9 
 

 
 
From: Stuart Niven [mailto:panorarbor@gmail.com]  
Sent: Wednesday, October 05, 2016 10:25 AM 
To: Pinto de Bader, Sandra <Sandra.Pinto_de_Bader@Seattle.gov> 
Cc: Lance Young <lance_young@yahoo.com> 
Subject: Letter of Support to Correspondence from Lance Young re SCL 
 
Sandra, 
 



10 
 

With regard to your meeting this afternoon, please can you use the attached letter of support for the 
documentation being submitted by Lance Young of Friends of The Interurban Trail. 
 
Thank you very much, 
 
Stuart 
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From: Nick Snyder [mailto:prismtreecare@gmail.com]  
Sent: Wednesday, October 05, 2016 8:37 AM 
To: Pinto de Bader, Sandra <Sandra.Pinto_de_Bader@Seattle.gov> 
Subject: Letter of Concern over SCL pruning standards 
 
Good morning Sandra, 
I am a certified Arborist who works in Seattle quite often.  I have been working with Lance young to present 
the commission with a report detailing SCL's troubling expansion of their pruning standards.  Please find 
attached my letter of support for his findings. Thank you for your time. 
Regards, 
Nick Snyder 
ISA Certified Arborist  
PN-7473A 
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-----Original Message----- 
From: Lance Young [mailto:lance_young@yahoo.com]  
Sent: Thursday, October 06, 2016 10:39 PM 
To: Pinto de Bader, Sandra <Sandra.Pinto_de_Bader@Seattle.gov> 
Subject: Regarding 10/5/16 meeting outcome 
 
Hi Sandra 
 
Would you please send this on to Tom and also I guess to Steve since it sounds like 
he will be acting chair next week, and please also send confirmation to me that the 
message has been received and forwarded. 
 
Thank you for your service to this important Commission 
 
++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 
 
Subject: Regarding 10/5/16 meeting outcome 
To: Seattle Urban Forester Commission Chairman 
 
First let me thank you for providing time during your meetings for public comments.  
This allows individuals or organizations with a time critical issue to come to a 
meeting bring it to your attention.  Thanks for giving us this opportunity at your 
last meeting to speak about the on going issue of power line clearances in our 
region. 
 
It sounded like the result of our comments at your last meeting will be an 
invitation to Seattle City Light staff to come to the commission and provide another 
presentation on their pruning policies.  I feel the need to express how unproductive 
and unbalanced this approach would be.  You will recall that at the previous meeting 
our group requested the opportunity to make just such a presentation to the 
Commission on the subject.  We were asked to provide a written/email document for 
the commission instead, because the calendar was so busy. 
 
The last time we brought up this important and now even more urgent issue to the 
commissions attention (last year), the very same thing happened.  We had a few 
minutes to provide a public comment and the Utility was invited to provide an entire 
presentation of whatever length on their policies, procedures and programs.  Nothing 
was resolved that time.  If we follow this same course again it is unlikely that 
anything productive will be accomplished this time either, except that everyone will 
get frustrated again, and several people will spend a significant amount of time 
preparing independent presentations on their views instead of answering the 
important questions before us. 
 
Instead I would like to suggest that SCL be asked to provide a written response to 
the written inquiry.  Thus both perspectives can be much more easily compared and 
contrasted.  Further this allows time to do independent reading to either confirm or 
deny said perspectives.  If this is not possible I would request that we at the very 
least be provided equal time for a rebuttal after SCL has given their pitch. 
 
It would be extraordinarily unfair and unbalanced for all involved, for the 
commission to provide one party an open forum, and limit the opposing perspective to 
a brief comment.  Similarly providing a print only outlet for one party, and an 
interactive outlet for a second party is also unbalanced.  It is possible that a 
balanced forum, like the one I am suggesting, would dissuade some agencies/agents 
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from participating but at least then it is personal choice that is limiting the 
perspective, and not the system. 
 
I would also like to suggest for future consideration that the Commission might 
consider inviting those who have brought up issues to be allowed to participate in 
the inquiry of whatever agency is in the spotlight, to some limited extent.  Often 
the commission members, are experts in their own field, but are not as well read in 
the specifics of the topics being presented.  Tree Pack's comments two meetings ago 
come immediately to mind. The outcome of this might be that more of the issues of 
importance can be brought to light, and perhaps more detailed and positive outcomes 
can result.  Just a thought for the suggestion box 
 
Thank You for listening to our concerns 
Lance Young (ITTPS) 
206-363-0859 
 
 
--- 
This email has been checked for viruses by Avast antivirus software. 
https://www.avast.com/antivirus 
 
-----Original Message----- 
From: Lance Young [mailto:lance_young@yahoo.com]  
Sent: Sunday, October 09, 2016 6:59 PM 
To: Pinto de Bader, Sandra <Sandra.Pinto_de_Bader@Seattle.gov> 
Subject: Right of Way Tree Preservation 
 
Hi Sandra 
 
On Second thought I think it is probably more appropriate to send this 
communications to the entire commission rather than excluding anyone.   
Would you please see that this gets sent to all members of the Urban Forestry 
Commission, and please if you would, also send confirmation to me that the message 
has been received and forwarded on to the members. 
 
Thank you 
Lance 
 
++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 
 
Subject: Regarding 10/5/16 meeting 
To: Seattle Urban Forester Commission Chairman 
 
First let me thank you for providing time during your meetings for public comments.  
This allows individuals or organizations with a time critical issue to come to a 
meeting and bring it to your attention.   
Thanks for giving us this opportunity at your last meeting, to speak about the on 
going issue of power line clearances in our region. 
 
It sounded like the result of our comments at your last meeting will be an 
invitation to Seattle City Light staff to come to the commission and provide another 
presentation on their pruning policies.  I feel the need to express how unproductive 
and unbalanced this approach would be.  You will recall that at the previous meeting 
our group requested the opportunity to make just such a presentation to the 

https://www.avast.com/antivirus
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Commission on the subject.  We were asked to provide a written/email document for 
the commission instead, because the calendar was so busy. 
 
The last time we brought up this important and now even more urgent issue to the 
commissions attention (last year), the very same thing happened.  We had a few 
minutes to provide a public comment and the Utility was invited to provide an entire 
presentation of whatever length on their policies, procedures and programs.  Nothing 
was resolved that time.  If we follow this same course again it is unlikely that 
anything productive will be accomplished this time either, except that everyone will 
get frustrated again, and several people will spend a significant amount of time 
preparing independent presentations on their views instead of answering the 
important questions before us. 
 
Instead I would like to suggest that SCL be asked to provide a written response to 
the written inquiry.  Thus both perspectives can be much more easily compared and 
contrasted.  Further this allows time to do independent reading to either confirm or 
deny said perspectives.  If this is not possible I would request that we at the very 
least be provided equal time for a rebuttal after SCL has given their pitch. 
 
It would be extraordinarily unfair and unbalanced for all involved, for the 
commission to provide one party an open forum, and limit the opposing perspective to 
a brief comment.  Similarly providing a print only outlet for one party, and an 
interactive outlet for a second party is also unbalanced.  It is possible that a 
balanced forum, like the one I am suggesting, would dissuade some agencies/agents 
from participating but at least then it is personal choice that is limiting the 
perspective, and not the system. 
 
I would also like to suggest for future consideration that the Commission might 
consider inviting those who have brought up issues to be allowed to participate in 
the inquiry of whatever agency is in the spotlight, to some limited extent.  Often 
the commission members, are experts in their own field, but are not as well read in 
the specifics of the topics being presented.  Tree Pack's comments two meetings ago 
come immediately to mind.  The outcome of this might be that more of the issues of 
importance can be brought to light, and perhaps more detailed and positive outcomes 
can result. Just a thought for the suggestion box 
 
Thank You for listening to our concerns 
Lance Young (ITTPS) 
206-363-0859 
 
From: cassturnbull@comcast.net [mailto:cassturnbull@comcast.net]  
Sent: Sunday, October 09, 2016 12:54 PM 
To: Pinto de Bader, Sandra <Sandra.Pinto_de_Bader@Seattle.gov> 
Subject: DADUs again. Yes, again. 
 
Hi Sandra, could you pass this on to the commission.  
 
I believe that the UFC has not yet weighed in on the Detatched Accessory Dwelling Unit legislation. I wanted to be 
clearer on my own personal analysis. 
 
I feel that Density is a good and neccessary thing as well as being inevitable. Our job is to see that our density  goals be 
achieved with the least possible negative effects on the Urban Forest and the city as a whole.  I am neither for nor 
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against DADUs, but we need to understand and quantify their relative effect on the forest. The same goes for other 
land use decisions. Then the City can make informed choices and/or require mitigation to replace any lost Ecosystem 
Services due to canopy reductions. 
 
I am certain that the SDCI, and the Planners are incorrect in their determination that DADUs will have no significant 
effect on the environment or Seattle's tree cover. This is so for three reasons. The representative who recently made 
his presentation explained that their determination with the assumption 1) there won't be many people building 
DADUs based on our past developement history (before this legislation eases the rules to encouage more) 2) they are 
looking at a short timeline. The rep didn't say how long a period they were considering when assessing the 
environmental impact, but he balked when l asked what the effect on the environment would be in 50 years, which IS 
what I believe planners should look at. He specifically said they don't look that far into the future. And 3) the 
determination was based on the fact that the amount of lot coverage, (the footprint of the buildings) for houses 
combined with DADUs was the same for a single house on a same sized lot (35%).  But they failed to note that by 
dividing up the lot by having two buildings, they eliminate the amount of permeable land that is contiguous. That 
means many fewer places on the property are large enough to support trees.  
Remember that illustration I keep passing around? 
Therefore, the city's changes that are being proposed to encourage DADUs do, in fact, have a large potential impact in 
Seattle's tree canopy. As do most land use changes in the Single Family Zone which, as you know, contains over 50% of 
the City's land and over 50% trees.  
What we do about that is a completely different question. We could fund more public open space to mitigate. We 
could encourage smaller footprint homes for two people. We could encourage even taller housing in parts of the City. 
We could decide there is enough canopy coverage elsewhere that we can proceed. We could decide that Seattle must 
adopt less ambition canopy coverage goals in order to accommodate more density. I don't know.  
 
But I feel it is the job of the Commission to understand and communicate relevant facts about the changes that will 
impact the Urban Forest.  
We are remiss if we do not ask for a reevaluation based on a longer time line, and the reduction of planting spaces due 
to contiguous land reduction necessitated by developing two houses on one lot. The Mayor and the Council need to be 
informed, especially since they came to the UFC. 
Thank you for considering these comments.  
 
PS. For those who are interested, the 'No Place for Old Trees' epic PowerPoint video has been released. It is on the 
PlantAmnesty YouTube channel. I do a much better job in it than I did in my pathetic presentation earlier this year.  
 
Cass 
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